PAGE  
- 2 -


PERMANENT COUNCIL OF THE 
OEA/Ser.K/XVI

ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES
GT/DADIN/SA.30/08


17 October 2008

COMMITTEE ON JURIDICAL AND POLITICAL AFFAIRS
Original: Spanish

Working Group to Prepare

the Draft American Declaration on

the Rights of Indigenous Peoples
_________________________________________________________________________________

Summary of the meeting of September 30, 2008

The meeting began at 10:40 a.m. with remarks by Ambassador Reynaldo Cuadros, Chair of the Working Group. It was pointed out that the documents to be presented at the meeting were just drafts for information purposes.  For that reason they had not been circulated as an official document of the Working Group.  The Group then proceeded to adopt the order of business.
1. Presentation of the draft Document of the Chair for the Special Meeting
The Chair presented document GT/DADIN/INF. 34/08, “Results of the informal consultations required by virtue of operative paragraph 3.b of resolution AG/RES. 2368 (XXXVIII-O/08).”

Following the Chair’s explanations with respect to the document, the delegations commented on it.  The delegate of Argentina expressed his view of how the document might be structured.  His suggestions were supported by the majority of the states and incorporated into the draft.  Several delegations likewise thanked the Chair for drafting and presenting the document.  They said it would be very useful and could be taken into account by the Working Group inasmuch as it helped further the negotiations on the Declaration.
In the same vein, several delegations pointed to Section II, saying that, since it was an excellent proposal, it should be studied carefully so as to avoid controversy and complexities arising out of the issues it addressed.  Overall, most comments dealt with the need to revive the negotiation process.  With that in mind, several delegations agreed on the following:  the importance of underscoring regional/hemispheric factors in the Declaration; the need to simplify the language of the Declaration to reflect what it is, namely, a declaration; and the usefulness of building into the Declaration new aspects based on current circumstances.
/
After listening to the delegations that had asked to speak, the Chair thanked them for their valuable contributions and said they would be taken into account.
The Chair then gave the floor to the Department of International Law for a brief explanation of the document presented.  Accordingly, Dr. Toro reiterated the fact that it had been intended as a briefing document reflecting the comments and proposals received and providing a simplified survey of the status of the negotiations.

After listening to comments by a number of delegations, Dr. Toro said that they would be taken into account for the final version of the document.
2. Other business
The Group then discussed dates for the Special Meeting.  After reviewing a number of options and checking that those dates did not clash with those of other events, it was finally proposed that the Special Meeting take place from December 9 to 12.  That proposal will be presented for consideration by the Caucus.
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�.	The Chair of the Working Group had to leave the room during the presentations by the delegations. During his absence, the meeting was conducted by the Vice Chair.





